

On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Perez, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 8, 2021, be adjourned in memory of Shirley (Smerber) Bernardy, who passed away peacefully at her home, with her family by her side in Corona, California, April 17, 2021 at the age of 86.

Shirley was born February 12, 1935 in Girard, Ohio to Albert and Marie (Bauman) Smerber. Growing up on the family dairy farm in Ohio, Shirley developed a love of animals and music, and had a knack for growing flowers and fruits and vegetables. These interests continued when the family moved across the country to purchase land in Corona, California, where they started a small ranch in the El Cerrito area.

Shirley attended St Francis De Sales High School in Riverside, becoming a top-notch student and engaging in school activities. She was the editor of the school newspaper and the 1953 prom queen. After graduating, she worked briefly for Riverside County in the records department.

Shirley met the love of her life, Timothy Bernardy, in 1955, and they married in April of 1957. They had six children, 25 grandchildren and 21 great-grandchildren. Shirley was a selfless, wonderful matriarch of the family, who dearly loved and cherished her children and grandchildren. Shirley and Tim loved their travels throughout the U.S. in their 5th wheel trailer several years ago while still in good health. Shirley continued her love of music and she could be seen and heard humming, singing and dancing until her last few days.

Shirley and Tim were lifelong, devoted Catholics and were committed to the promotion of the Traditional Latin Mass in the Riverside area, first at St. Francis Church and later at Guasti in Rancho Cucamonga. Shirley was an enthusiastic choir member and organist at these churches. Later in life, they were also supportive, active parishioners at Corpus Christi Church in Corona California.

Shirley's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates her service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Shirley (Smerber) Bernardy.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on June 8, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: June 8, 2021

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Morrain Will

Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Perez, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 8, 2021, be adjourned in memory of Frank Arthur Orta, a longtime resident of Riverside, California, who passed away February 19, 2021, at the age of 63.

Frank was born July 16, 1957 in a small mining town in San Manuel, Arizona. Frank's family relocated to Riverside when he was three years old. Frank attended Queen of Angels Catholic School, Foothill Elementary, Wells Intermediate and he graduated from Norte Vista High School in 1975. Frank also attended Riverside Community College, where he obtained an Associate of Arts Degree in Administration of Criminal Justice.

Frank was hired with the City of Corona Police Department in 1979. He later laterally transferred to the Riverside Police Department for the remainder of his thirty-one -year career. Frank was a recipient of the Riverside Police Department's Officer of the Year, and Latino Peace Officers Association Officer of the Year awards. He received countless other awards and recognitions throughout his career. Frank was also recognized by St. Jude Children's Research Hospital, the American Lung Association, the Wounded Warrior Project, and countless other charitable organizations.

Frank's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him, he will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Frank Arthur Orta.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on June 8, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: June 8, 2021

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: Prrau

Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Perez, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 8, 2021, be adjourned in memory of Don Galleano, winery owner and Western Municipal Water District board member, passed away June 2, 2021, at the age of 69.

Don Galleano served on the Western Municipal Water District's board of directors since 2004, representing Eastvale, Jurupa Valley and Norco. He was truly a water icon in California, treasured board member, and pillar of the community, who was known for his historic relationships with the agricultural community. In addition to the water district board, he sat on the Jurupa Community Services District board. He served on the National Orange Show foundation board and the Los Angeles County Fair Association board. Galleano was also a past president of the Western Riverside County Businessman's Association and the Jurupa Chamber of Commerce.

Don Galleano was president of Galleano Winery in the Mira Loma area of Jurupa Valley. His family founded the winery in 1927. As fitting for a winery run by a long-time water board member, the winery does not use irrigation, but practices dry farming instead, which relies on moisture retaining soil.

Galleano never wanted credit for the kind things he did. He helped many more people privately, beyond his public acts of service, serving on local government boards and civic organizations. He had a tough guy image, but he really had a kind heart. Although Galleano was a wealthy man, he was humble. He didn't live a pretentious life, "things" weren't important to him.

Galleano left an incredible legacy for his children and grandchildren, not to mention the many members of the public he helped during four decades of public service in Riverside County. He came from humble beginnings, but used his wit and wisdom, along with hard work, to build a world -class winery. Beyond his work as an elected official, Don Galleano will be remembered for his outsized personality and love of the finer things in life, close family, good food, good cigars, and of course, good wine.

Galleano's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him, he will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Don Galleano.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on June 8, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

Dated: June 8, 2021 Kecia Harper, Clerk

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Deputy

AGENDA NO.



On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Perez, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 8, 2021, be adjourned in memory of Bruce Cripe, who passed away April 25, 2021.

Bruce Cripe was born January 25, 1947 in Kansas City, Missouri and adopted by Luther and Zelma Cripe. His family moved to Florida, where he graduated from Florida State University with a degree in Criminology.

Bruce joined the Marine Corps and served in Okinawa during the Vietnam War. After 26 years of service, Bruce retired from the marine Corps at Camp Pendleton in 1995. Bruce was a dedicated member of the Rotary Club of Temecula, serving as President from 2003 to 2004 and then as Assistant Governor. He could always be found volunteering at the Holiday Basket Drive, Triathlon, community service projects and Rotary Youth Leadership Academy camps.

Bruce volunteered for many nonprofit organizations and on the board of directors for Temecula Valley Chamber of Commerce and Susan G. Komen Foundation. Bruce is survived by his wife of 28 years, Rita Cripe; his son, Jon, and stepchildren, Tammy, Michael and Patrick; his sister, Bunny; and many other beloved family members and friends.

Bruce's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him, he will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of Bruce Cripe.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on June 8, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

OL SUPERIOR OF THE PROPERTY OF

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: June 8, 2021

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

AGENDA NO.

By: Morrouin Jums

Deputy



On motion of Supervisor Washington, seconded by Supervisor Perez, and duly carried, IT WAS ORDERED that the meeting of Tuesday, June 8, 2021, be adjourned in memory of James "Jim" Kutsch, who passed away May 3, 2021.

Jim was a former volunteer with the Idyllwild Fire Department and a retired employee of Lake Hemet Municipal Water District and Lake Hemet Campground. He was immensely proud of his service to both organizations. Jim is survived by his wife Nancy; his children, Leigha, Christina and Jeremy; his brothers, Larry and Trent; six grandchildren; two great-grandchildren and many other beloved family members and friends

Jim's memory and passionate spirit will live forever in the hearts of those who knew and loved him, he will be greatly missed but never forgotten.

The Board of Supervisors commemorates his service to the County of Riverside.

IT WAS FURTHER ORDERED that the Board of Supervisors expresses its heartfelt condolences to the family of James "Jim" Kutsch.

I hereby certify that the foregoing is a full true, and correct copy of an order made and entered on June 8, 2021 of Supervisors Minutes.

el Surario

WITNESS my hand and the seal of the Board of Supervisors

Dated: June 8, 2021

Kecia Harper, Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, in and for the County of Riverside, State of California.

By: 1 Orrain Villi

Deputy

AGENDA NO.